
Naphill & Walter’s Ash Summer Fete  18th June 2011 
 
Despite the wind and rain we managed to erect the gazebo without it 
blowing away – just.  

 
Having just erected the gazebo. Photo by Kevin Bennett 

 
 

 
Ready for visitors. Photo by Peter Davis 

 
As the floats arrived the rain stopped and the sun came out – not for 
long. During the afternoon the rain and wind came over several times. 
The good news was that it did not seem to deter people from coming to 



the fete and when it did rain people needed somewhere to shelter – 
and we had shelter. 
 
We had set out a quiz – ‘Can you name the trees from which these 
leaves come’. It was aimed at the children but we soon found out that 
most of the adults could not name them.  
 

 
‘Can you name the trees’. Photo by Peter Davis 

 
We also had a display stand and other literature for people to look at 
and take away. Several people joined ‘Friends of Naphill Common’ 
which was good news. Many people were very interested about our 
Common and we were able to provide them with information. 
 
 

 
Display boards. Photo by Peter Davis 

 
Packing up was difficult because of the wind – we very nearly lost the 
gazebo at this point. Many thanks to all those who helped during the 
day. 


